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Fall Reflections: 
 

One of the Collects of the Church goes like this:  “O God, you declare your almighty power chiefly in showing mercy 
and pity:  Grant us the fullness of your grace, that we, running to obtain your promises, may become partakers of 

your heavenly treasure…” 
 

“Partakers of your heavenly treasure.”  I like how this sounds.  Think about God’s treasure chest for you and for me.  
If you came across it, what would you expect to find?  Maybe what you want is not what you would actually find.  
What if you opened the chest and, instead of diamonds, cash, or coinage, you found, instead, life, abundant life, 

peace, love, oneness. 
 

Would finding those latter things make you happy?  It would make me happy.  I believe that God has just such a 
treasure chest for us all.  And in it are those very things:  life, grace freely offered.  You may still be thinking, 

“…come on, preacher, now I can’t actually put my hands on some grace can I?” 
 

I beg to differ!  I think such a treasure chest exists and you find it at church!  That’s where you need to come and 
seek out your real treasure.  The starting point of the map to the real and lasting treasure is Sunday worship.  We 

are blessed with congregational and choral singing.  We find what we really need at the Lord’s table (like this 
coming Sunday, Oct. 3).   There is real gold in the words of scripture that are read.  Abundant life can be found in 

the many opportunities of fellowship and study and prayer times that are offered from week to week. 
 

I invite you to join me each week at Main Street.  I encourage YOU to invite others to attend with you.  Perhaps you 
know persons who stand in need of the treasures that are offered here.  Together, we can share in the “heavenly 

treasures” that God freely gives to all the world. 
 

Gratefully, 
 

Joe 
 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONNECTING AT MAIN STREET  

We have found something of a pattern for getting together at various times throughout the month 

and in various òspotsó throughout the community (spots that are safe, provide space/distancing and 

an environment for casual conversation or conversation that revolves around topics of interest).  Join 

us at any of these places throughout October:  

¶ OCTOBER 3 at 12:30pm    LUNCH FELLOWSHIP/CONNECT, at the home of John & Becky 

Hoover. 7044 Hwy. 29 Business, Reidsville.  Boxed lunches, drinks provided; you bring your 

own lawn chair.  Meet at the barn near/at the highway. .  

¶  Wednesday OCTOBER 6 @ 4:00pm   CRAVE NUTRITION  

¶ Tuesday OCTOBER 19 @ 3:00pm SIP HOUSE  

¶ Thursday OCTOBER 21 @ 6:30pm for  TAP THEOLOGY .  We started this one in September 

and had several to come out for òliteó conversation and a meal.  Weõre moving it to LUCKY 

CITY BREWING for October.  There are a variety of drinks one may avail him/herself to.  

Weõll grab a table and enjoy the night and the òtalk.ó  Bring others with you if you like! 

 

 

 

      

WORSHIP  IN OCTOBER   

                                                                                                                   

We will continue to hold two services 

throughout October at 9a and 11a.  Our 

9am service will be an outside service 

(underneath the portico, at the Commons 

doors) as long as weather permits.  

If/when we come inside and continue to 

hold two services, we will r e-implement 

the use of sanitation teams to clean inside 

the sanctuary between the worship 

services.  We are grateful to our choir for 

their participation at both services in the 

past month.  Thank you for your 

attendance.  Thank you to those who 

volunteer to read, to usher/greet, to serve 

communion.  

 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR PRAYER THROUGHOUT THE 
MONTH 

Main Street friends and community are invited to meet us for 
prayer time on Tuesdays at 1030a and Thursdays at 545p.   
Tuesday mornings are Centering & Intercessory Prayer time in 
our church’s sanctuary; Thursdays are our SideWalk Evening 
Prayer outside in front of the church.  Join us as you are able 
and available.    
                                                                   

LUNCH AND LEARN CONTINUES IN 
OCTOBER  
Join us for our next Lunch and Learn on 
October 31 after the 11a worship service.  As 
this is also Reformation Sunday, it’s the 
perfect time to continue our conversations 
about the life and thinking of the great 
reformer Martin Luther.  Sign up in the 
Commons area so we can prepare 
appropriately for the meal.  The next meeting 
after is on November 21.   
 

SNACK KITS 
Main Street continues to 
pass out snack kits (snack 
kits and toiletries on first 
Wednesdays) each week at 
10a.  Your continued 
contributions of snacks 
(cereal bars, fruit cups, 
crackers, bottled 
waters/drinks, etc…) or 
contributions of monies to 
purchase supplies (mark 
your checks/envelopes 
“snack kits”) helps us 
tremendously with this 
ongoing project.     
 

a!Lb {¢w99¢Ω{ !bb¦![ a99¢LbD 
 

Our Annual Business meeting for the Church will be on MONDAY NIGHT, 
bh±9a.9w у !¢ сt ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ŘƛƴƛƴƎκŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ hall.  All members of the 
church are invited to come out and to take part at this meeting time.  This is 
the time when we set our 2022 budget, elect officers and hear reports of our 
activity for the past year while being challenged for ministry in the coming 
year.  This is our second notice for the meeting.  Please come out if you are 
willing and available.   
 



        

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

COMING IN NOVEMBER:       

MOVIE NIGHT 
 

Join us on Saturday evening, November 13, for a Movie 
Night in our Fellowship Hall at 630p.  We’ll have Hot 
Dogs, a “Hot Dog Dressing Bar,” Popcorn and Drinks.  
The movie will start at 7p.  We’ll be viewing “An 
Interview With God.”  A young journalist returns to New 
York from assignment in Afghanistan, his marriage is 
breaking down and he has to get to an important 
interview.  In the chess garden at a park in Manhattan, 
he meets David Strathairn, a silver-haired and elegant 
man in a tan suit.  The interview begins with Strathairn 
introducing himself for the tape:  ‘God.  G.O.D.’   Come 
out to see the show!  Sign ups will be available in the 
Commons area of the church. 
 
 

Wh9Ω{ {/I95¦[9 
WƻŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŀ ά5ŀȅ 
.ȅ 5ŀȅΦέ  Lǘ ǎŜǊǾŜǎ ŀǎ ŀ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ 
accounting of his whereabouts 
from week to week.  It is 
posted on bulletin boards in 
the Commons area, in the 
hŦŦƛŎŜ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ 
ŀƴŘ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ WƻŜΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŘƻƻǊΦ   
To make an appointment with 
Joe, please call the office 
Monday through Friday, 9a to 
4p (Fridays until noon).  You 
can also contact Joe at 336-
613-3085 (call or text) or by 
email at 
jtarpley.1@netzero.com.   
 

GIVE SECURELY ONLINE 
You can now post your contributions/offerings/tithes to Main Street’s webpage in a safe and secure way anytime you 
wish!   Simply go to our website (mainstumc.asuscomm.com), click “online giving” at the left menu.  You are then 
directed to an online giving “portal.”   Simple fill this out (just a few simple questions; make sure you differentiate 
between a “one time gift” and a “recurring gift”).  Several of our church members are using this opportunity for giving.  
Again, it’s fast, safe and secure. 
 

SUCCESSFUL START FOR OUR PRESCHOOL 
Our Preschool program has launched successfully for the 2021-22 year.  With 21 children registered and participating, 
we feel that all is going smoothly and safely for another year.  Each Wednesday, Joe (and sometimes other people in 
the church) provide a chapel program for our children.  We are excited about this year’s successes thus far.   

                                                     

 

{¦b5!¸ ahwbLbD Chw¦a C9!¢¦w9{ άW9{¦{ !b5 ¢I9 twhaL{9 hC ¢I9 мл /haa!b5a9b¢{έ   
All are invited to join in for the October Forum on Jesus and the Promise of the 10 Commandments.  The 10 
Commandment are like our set of Ethics for how we relate to God and to one another.  We meet each Sunday at 10a in 
ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇκŘƛƴƛƴƎ Ƙŀƭƭ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘƳŜƴǘǎΣ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ WŜǎǳǎΩ ǘŀƪŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ 
apply to our daily lives.  Various persons are presenting over the next several weeks.   
 
 

 

mailto:jtarpley.1@netzero.com


                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

                                                                                                                                                                      

          
  

 

 

 

 

The UMW Thrift Sale will be Thursday, October 14 from 8:00- 1:00; Friday, October 

15 from 8:00-1:00; and Saturday, October 16, 2021 from 8:00-2:00.    Many donations have 

already been brought to the church and we hope for more good items for the sale.  As always 

the preparation is really FUN!!!  (or something like that!!!)  But it is a good time to work together 

to get the sale set up and organized.   We would welcome any help (women and men) beginning 

on Monday (Oct. 11) from 9:00- 1:00, and again on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings.  We will 

probably have to work at other times too on those days so call or text me if you have another 

time you would be able to help.   This is our one money-making project this year so we really 

hope to have a successful sale.  Thank you in advance for all the support you and our church 

give this project!!!   Donations may be brought to the church at any time. 

  
Contact Sandra Dickens to volunteer for any part of the sale, or to arrange to bring items to the 
church……cell 336-540-4616, home 336-342-1817. 
Also please let us know if you will be available to help on the sale days.  We will need plastic 
bags for purchases so bring those too. 
 

ANNUAL UNITED METHODIST 

WOMEN YARD SALE  

 

                        MEETINGS IN OCTOBER                                                                                                               
The Staff Parish Relations Committee will meet on THURSDAY, OCTOBER 7 at 

7p. Members of the committee are Bradley Goodman, Karen Daniel, Chuck Clark, 

Natalie Aswell, John Crutchfield, Connie Marrs, Kay Dunn, Angie Stallings, Patrick 

Brady and Sherri Kolessar. The NURTURE, OUTREACH, WITNESS Committee will 

meet on Sunday, October 17 from 3-345p. Members are Linda Thomas, Phyllis 

Perkinson, Lew Peoples, Elinda Turpin, Jane Aswell, Lisa Goodman, and Susan 

Clark. The Finance Committee will meet October 18 at 7p. Members are Melvin 

Hill, Doug Marrs, John Crutchfield, Angie Stallings, Jim Dunn, Chuck Clark, Ann 

Jernigan and Sue Permar OUR VISIONING COMMITTEE (responsible for restating 

our Mission Statement, Purpose, & highlighting our congregation’s values) will 

meet on Monday, November 1 at 630p. Members are Marguerite Holt, Parker 

Turpin, Denise Brady, Sue Permar, Riley Pugh, Melissa Pugh, Ryne Dickens, 

Martha Carroll, Elizabeth Matherly, Mary Sue Shelton and Jane Aswell. 

OUTREACH CENTER 
COLLECTION FOR 
h/¢h.9wΧ 

We are collecting canned 
tuna for the Reidsville 
Outreach Center this 
month.  A bin for your 
donations will be located 
in the Commons area.    
 

COME MEET DR. FERGUSON  
Dr. John V. Ferguson, MD will be with us on Tuesday, October 19 at 630p in our church’s fellowship/dining hall.  Dr. 
Ferguson is from Stokes County and is a graduate of UNC-Chapel Hill’s School of Medicine.  A former US Navy Medical 
Officer, Dr. Ferguson is the founder of the Family Tree OB/GYN practice here in Reidsville.  A member of the Cone 
Health Medical Group, Dr. Ferguson will come to Main Street to be in conversation about COVID-19 and answer 
questions about how COVID-19 will play out in the future.  He will also be available to address what’s at stake related 
to the COVID-19 vaccination.  Dr. Ferguson wants to answer our questions.  Please come out to hear him and to have 
some of your own medical concerns addressed.   
 



 

 

MAIN STREET IS PLANNING AHEAD TO THANKSGIVING 
 
Our Church still plans to host the Thanksgiving Meal on Thanksgiving Day, November 25.  We will be cooking 35 
turkeys, dressings, and vegetables.  While we are not cleaǊ ȅŜǘ ŀōƻǳǘ άƛƴ-ƘƻǳǎŜέ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ 
around 400 meals that day to the Reidsville vicinity.  We will need a lot of volunteers to make this successful.  We will 
be reaching out to other faith groups in our area as well as businesses for support.  You, too, can help by volunteering 
ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜκŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ƳŜŀƭǎΣ ŎƻƻƪΣ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭŜ άǘƻ Ǝƻέ ǇƭŀǘŜǎΦ  ²ŀǘŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǎƛƎƴ- up sheets during late October.  
There are many ways the people of Main Street Church can help make this day a blessing for our community.   
 

 

ANIMAL BLESSING  

@ Main Street  

Church  

 

Sunday, October 3  

@ 4p 

Bring your petségreat & small for 

this special service of blessing  
 

OCTOBER CRUISING /IwL{¢L!b{Ω !/¢L±L¢¸ 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2021 

APPOMATTOX COURT HOUSE NATIONAL COURTHOUSE 

 
The above print shows Ulysses S. Grant, Commanding 

General of the Union Army, accepting Confederate General in 

Chief Robert E. Lee's surrender on April 9, 1865. 

 

Let’s join together for a day trip to 
Appomattox Court House National Park, 
taking a step back into the history of our 

country where the Civil War ended and the 
United States began.  Some walking is 

involved but they do have a golf cart for 
those who need it. 

 
We will have lunch at the Badcock Bed and 
Breakfast.  Our Angie will drive a van and 
there is a minimal charge of $5.00 to help 
pay for the gas.  We will leave the church 

parking lot at 8:30.  It should be a pleasant 
trip to also enjoy the beauty of the fall 

landscape. 
 

¦bL¢95 a9¢Ih5L{¢ a9bΩ{ b9²{ 
¶ Our United Methodist Men will be fixing a 

breakfast for any who are interested on 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 3 at 815a (prior to 
worship at 9a).   We’ll be doing a lot of the 
cooking and all of the serving/eating 
outside.  Plan to join us for this meal.  
We’ll be extending the invite to people in 
our community.   This is a fellowship 
opportunity we hope to rebuild in months 
to come.   

¶ METHODIST MEN WILL HAVE A BRIEF, 
INFORMAL FELLOWSHIP MEETING on 
Sunday, October 10 at 5p at Turk’s on 
Scales Street.  All men are welcome to join 
us. 

 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ulysses_S._Grant
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Union_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Confederate_States_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Robert_E._Lee


 

 
               1- Gavin Nykamp         31- Jacquelyn Sullivan     

 2- Caroline Mooney  

 3- Phyllis Cundiff                  4- Jeff & Susan Permar  

 5- Lee Bunton        7- Clark & Jada Johnston  

     Eileen Shepperson                                                            12- Thomas & Krissy Hardy        

 10- Steve Luking                17- Steve & Sally Fulcher  

        Jeffrey Permar                19- Craig & Sharon Dickens  

       Connie Strader             George & Mary Ella Pollock  

 11- Geoff Peoples                20- Jill & Steve Daniel  

 14- Susan Clark                 26- Tommy & Suzanne Massey  

 15- Jim Carroll              Dale & Kami McKinney  

       Adam Lassiter                 30- John & Jane Aswell  

       Graham Rothrock  

 16- Mason Fulcher  

 17- Scotty Hester  

       Harley Matherly  

 18- Larry Somers  

       Pam Turpin  

 19- Lindsay Collins  

 20- Graham Davis  

 26- Terry Cundiff  

 27- George Lewis 

        Ed Thomas  

        Donna Poole 

 28- Ivy Parker  

       David Jones  

 29- Sandra Dickens  



 

 

  

                    SERVER               

9am Service                                                                                     
10/3 Doug Marrs 
10/10 Jim Carroll 
10/17 Karen Daniel 
10/24 Tommy Matherly 
10/31 Anne Scott 
 

   11am Service 
10/3 Jan Paschal 
10/10 Susan Clark 
10/17 Deenie Blackburn 
10/24 Hal Griffin 
10/31 Patrick Brady 
      

 

 

 

9am Service                        
10/3 Jim & Martha Carroll 
10/10 Jim & Kay Dunn 
10/17 Dan Daniel & Ann                          
            Marie Noell 

10/24 Tim & Lisa Goodman       
10/31 Doug & Connie Marrs 

11am Service  

10/3 Steve & Mary Sue        
          Shelton                         
10/10 Craig & Sandra Dickens 
10/17 Melvin Hill & John Noell 
10/24 Jim Dunn & Johnny  
            Hoover 
10/31 Gary & Dawne Law                       

      
OFFERING COUNTERS 

10/3 Joanna Gibbs & Ann Marie Noell 

10/10 Chuck Clark & Becky Hoover 

10/17 Susan Clark & Angie Stallings 

10/25 Jim Dunn & Susan Hall 

10/31 Alva Wilson & Ann Marie Noell 

 



                  

  

                         

                        

 

Nursery  Schedule 

 

10/3 Sharon Dickens 

10/10 Sherri Kolessar 

10/17 Donna Griffin 

10/24 Sherry Rountree 

10/31 Judy Hill 

TRUSTEES MEETING                                                           

The Trustees of Main Street will meet on MONDAY NIGHT, 

OCTOBER 25, AT 7p.  Trustees of the church include Vicky 

Alston, Doug Marrs, Tim Goodman, Jesse Sigmon, Pam Turpin, 

Sherri Walker, John Kolessar, Susan Hall.  Meeting will take place 

in the fellowship/dining hall. 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY IS 
NOVEMBER 7 
Our Annual All Saints Service is 
set for Sunday, November 7.  
This IS THE CHURCH’S 
MEMORIAL DAY.  Plan to be with 
us for this time of worship.  Bring 
your memorabilia (photos, 
letters, awards, medals of honor) 
to honor your special Saint for 
our “Saints Table” in our 
sanctuary.  If you would like the 
name of a special Saint read 
aloud during worship, please 
submit that name the week prior 
to Sunday, 11/7.    
 
 

CHURCHES PLAN FOR RACE TALKS  
First Baptist, First Presbyterian, St. 
Thomas and Main Street UMC are 
planning for a series of talks on 
racial justice.  Conversations such 
as these are long overdue in our 
churches and communities.  The 
conversations will be led by area 
clergy and will be held at the 4 
churches along the Main Street 
corridor.  We expect that there will 
be persons from all churches 
downtown participating.  You are 
encouraged to participate as we 
gather for these important talks 
and exchange of ideas.  The 
schedule for meeting is as follows:   

¶ October 17, 4-530p, First 
Presbyterian  

¶ October 24, 4-530p, First 
Baptist  

¶ November 7, 4-530p, Main 
Street UMC  

¶ November 14, 4-530p, St. 
Thomas 

Sign up for these events will be 
available in our Commons area so 
that we can plan properly for the 4 
week experience.  Please consider 
and pray about your participation 
and about how our church can lean 
into this needed time of 
conversation.  
 

/IL[5w9bΩ{ htthw¢¦bL¢L9{ Lb 
OCTOBER  
Kids and Parents of Kids are invited to 
join us under the tent for another 
special ART/STORY/PRAYER time on 
Sunday, October 10 at 10a.   We 
conclude by 1040a.   Our September 
gathering was very successful so 
we’re trying it again (hopefully, the 
weather will be accommodating).   
NOTE THAT CHILDREN ARE INVITED 
TO WEAR THEIR HALLOWEEN 
COSTUMES TO CHURCH ON SUNDAY 
MORNING OCT 31Χ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
having a special COSTUME BLESSING 
ŦƻǊ IŀƭƭƻǿŜŜƴΗ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
your kids all dressed out at 9a and 
11a 
ALSO..,. WE ARE PLANNING FOR A 
TRUNK OR TREAT EVENT.. On 
October 31 from 4-6p in our parking 
lot.  We’ll give away candy and other 
special treats.  Ways to help will be 
forthcoming; sign- up sheets will be 
in the Commons area.  Bins will be 
available for CANDY COLLECTIONS.    
Mark your calendars and let’s plan 
for a great evening together.   
 
 

{b9!Y tw9±L9²Χ   
We’re having a PIE SALE on 
November 21 out in front of the 
church at 1030a (between our 
services and forum time).   Mark 
your calendars and think about 
YOUR PIE CONTRIBUTIONS.   More 
details are coming!    
 

²9Ωw9 t!{{LbD h¦¢ {¦w±9¸{  
For a couple of Sundays, we’ll be 
making simple surveys available 
to those who attend services.  
These surveys are asking about 
specific ways you might want to 
volunteer (or are able to 
volunteer) in the coming months 
and year.  Additionally, we are 
doing a survey (same survey 
sheet) on what your preferences 
are related to worship times on 
Sunday mornings going forward.   
Please watch for the surveys and 
fill yours out (on the spot…right 
there in worship…and return it to 
a greeter/usher).   Thank you for 
your input. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

                         

  

 

 

KITCHEN UPDATE 

 
We continue to make great strides in refurbishing our kitchen and dining/fellowship hall.  Here is a list of what’s 
been accomplished to date:   

¶ Serviced and cleaned the hood  

¶ Cleaned the walls and ceiling  

¶ Lower cabinets have been painted 

¶ Purchased new upper cabinets (and have them placed); all new hardware on cabinets  

¶ Installed new LED lighting  

¶ Purchased a new microwave  

¶ Purchased a new oven/grill top with 2 burners  

¶ Purchased a new industrial dishwasher  

¶ Purchased a new ice machine  

¶ All trim has been painted  

¶ Have ordered new shutters for the windows  
Thanks to our Kitchen Committee for their hard work.  Many thanks to Connie Marrs for her diligence in leading the 
project. 
 
 
 CHECK OUT OUR LIBRARY 
Our Library is located on the 2nd level of our church building (above the fellowship/dining hall).  You’ll find books 
there for your pleasure (just take what you like).  There is also an extensive collection of puzzles to borrow and put 
together in the comfort of your own home.   These fun resources are available to any who desire to take advantage 
of them. 
 

CHILI COOK-OFF AT VERANITA AND 
Wh9Ω{ Ih¦{9  
You are invited to come and enjoy a chili cook off on 
Saturday, October 30 at Veranita and Joe’s house 
(from 5p to 7p).  We’ll have a fire in the back and a 
table for your best chili recipes.  You may bring other 
sides if you prefer (slaw, cornbread, drinks).  Sign up 
in the Commons area. 
 
 

A Note From The Office: 

Thank you to Main Street UMC for the warm 

welcome that I have received since starting my 

new role as Admin. Assistant.  I am very thankful 

to each of you for the calls, flowers, lunch, and 

for just stopping in to say “hello”.  I am looking 

forward to my time here and getting to know 

everyone! 

Sincerely,   

Connie Strader 
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VARIOUS SETTINGS DURING OCTOBER:    How can Main Street Church think about moving 
from making members to making disciples?   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                

Main Street United Methodist Church    

PO Box 338      

Reidsville NC 27323-0338     

   


